
DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS, FORT WORTH DISTRICT 

P. O. BOX 17300 
FORT WORTH, TEXAS 76102-0300 

 
                                                              

March 10, 2021 
 
Regulatory Division 
 
 
Subject: Project Number: SWF-2014-00047, Headwaters at the Comal (41CM204) 
 
 
 
Mr. Mark Wolfe 
State Historic Preservation Officer 
Texas Historical Commission 
Submitted via eTRAC  
 
 
Dear Mr. Wolfe: 
 

This letter addresses cultural resource concerns under Section 404 of the Clean 
Water Act associated with a proposal by the New Braunfels Utilities (NBU) to redevelop 
a facility called the Headwaters at the Comal in New Braunfels, Comal County, Texas 
(Project). This action has been assigned project number SWF-2014-00047. Please 
include this number in all future correspondence concerning this project.  
 

The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Fort Worth District (USACE) is diligently working 
to resolve adverse effects to historic properties by providing the final draft Amendment to 
the Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) for your signature. Please find enclosed the final 
draft Amendment to the MOA. USACE is requesting an electronic signature on the 
attached page from each consulting party. USACE requests that the electronically 
signed page be returned as soon as available to james.e.barrera@usace.army.mil.  

 
Please direct any questions you may have about this matter to Mr. Jimmy Barrera at 

(817) 886-1838. 
 
 
                      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
          For:     Brandon W. Mobley 
                     Chief, Regulatory Division 
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Enclosure 
 
 
Copy Furnished Electronically via Email 
 
 
Ms. Tiffany Osburn 
Texas Historical Commission 
Tiffany.Osburn@thc.texas.gov 
 
 
Ms. Caitlin Brashear 
Texas Historical Commission 
Caitlin.Brashear@thc.texas.gov  
 
 
Ms. Nancy Pappas 
New Braunfels Utilities 
npappas@nbutexas.com 
 
 
Mr. Caleb Gasparek 
City of New Braunfels 
CGasparek@nbtexas.org 
 
 
Ms. Cindy Coers 
Comal County Historical Commission 
coersc@gmail.com 
 
 
Mr. Aaron Norment 
AmaTerra Environmental, Inc. 
anorment@amaterra.com
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